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1. Call to order/Attendance/Minutes/Agenda 

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Tom Franklin.  Attendance was taken by Chris Mazuca and is included as Attachment1.  The agenda as sent out by Tom Franklin is included as Attachment2.

2. Preface

Abdul Cassim began by thanking Jim Rutherford and the other statistician for all their hard work.

Abdul Cassim went on to request that the data be looked at objectively.  It was also made clear that Caterpillar, along with the full backing and assurance of the API, would include the C-13 and possibly the 1P in PC-10.

3. Data Analysis

Jim Rutherford reviewed the presentation of the statistical analysis included as Attachment3.  Jim Rutherford stated that the presentation was essentially the same as previous versions, just cleaned up a bit.

4. Summary

Abdul Cassim summarized the data by making the following points.  Four parameters were showing separation.  The exclusion of the CAT run had very little impact on the data.  Also, there is a relationship between deposits and oil consumption.

5. Discrimination

Abdul Cassim stated that it did not appear that the operational differences seen in the data turned in by each of the labs participating in the mini-matrix did not bias the test one way or the other based upon the following observations.  Differences in RefA oil adds should have made it milder in comparison to Ref D and did not.  Not making the full mark in Ref D runs should have hurt it comparatively and did not.  The tests separated in spite of these differences.

The C13 demonstration of discrimination was put to a vote.  The result was 6 For, 2 Against, and 1 abstain.

6. Matrix readiness

Abdul Cassim questioned the reasons for the two opposing votes.  Bob Campbell stated that he was not comfortable with the level of oil consumption discrimination and operational differences.  Mike Griggs echoed Bob Campbell’s concerns.

The task force voted on the motion for the C13 to go ahead with matrix testing resulting in 6 For, 2 Against, and 1 wave.

7. Impact of including RefD in matrix

Tom Franklin stated that the matrix design which included RefD runs would still consist of 26 tests.  Tom Franklin went on to ask what the impact would be on gained knowledge.  Jim Rutherford stated that the inclusion of RefD would mean slightly less data for precision analysis and more than slightly less in terms of discrimination and therefore BOI.

However, it was felt by those in favor of including RefD that it would serve as a reference point and would help to generate the much desired additional data on RefD.

The motion to go with the matrix design including RefD and the use of RefD for stands running references outside the matrix was passed with one vote against.

8. Reference oil

Tom Franklin stated that RefD would be an option to carry forward as a reference oil.  Jim Rutherford added that whatever oil is chosen should be close to the pass/fail limit on three if not all of the test parameters.

9. Use of remanufactured parts

The motion that remanufactured turbos and IVA units be acceptable for C13 testing passed unanimously.

10. Next Meeting

The next conference call was scheduled for 3/24/05 to cover some procedural items put forth by Chuck Dutart and Tom Franklin.

